
 
 

Minutes 
Historic Sign Review Committee 

January 23, 2009 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Jackson, Kyle Mattison, Kathy Didier, Lee Geiger 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Karen Bulman 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Johndreau, Jay Pond, Ona Hancock  
 
 
Mattison called the meeting to order at 8:31 am. 
 
505 7th Street – Wall Signs 
Jackson moved and Didier seconded to approve the wall sign at 505 7th Street.  In 
response to a question from Mattison, Johndreau reviewed the new name to be replaced on the 
sign. The motion to approve the wall sign at 505 7th Street passed unanimously.     
 
Geiger entered the meeting. 
 
1405 Mt. Rushmore Road – Three Wall Signs 
Jackson moved and Didier seconded to approve the three wall signs at 1405 Mt. 
Rushmore Road.  Pond described the three signs indicating that he is locating his business in 
the existing Rock Shop business.  Pond stated that he is requesting to add three signs to the 
building.  Jackson indicated that a background color to match the building would be a better 
presentation than the black and white signs.  Pond indicated that he planned to use similar 
signs used by the Rock Shop to blend with the other signs, but revising the color would be 
acceptable to him.  With concurrence from the applicant, Jackson moved, Geiger 
seconded and passed unanimously amending the motion to add the sign color will match 
the house or trim and using dark brown lettering.  The amended motion to approve the 
wall signs at 1405 Mt. Rushmore Road, with the sign color to match the house or trim 
using dark brown lettering, passed unanimously.    
 
518 6th Street – Pedestrian Signs 
Didier moved and Jackson seconded to approve the pedestrian sign at 518 Sixth Street.  
Hancock stated that the pedestrian sign is for the business on the second floor.  In response to 
a question from Jackson, Hancock stated that the sign is fastened to a bracket that is located on 
the brick column and replaces the copy on an existing sign.  Hancock stated that the lettering 
will be dark green with gold accents for the two middle lines, and gold for the top and bottom 
lines.  In response to a question by Mattison, Hancock indicated that she would be responsible 
for replacing the sign on the bracket.  The motion to approve the pedestrian sign at 518 
Sixth Street passed unanimously.    
 
Minutes 
Jackson moved, Didier seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of 
the November 14, 2008 meeting.     
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Other 
Mattison stated that Barbara Schroeder at Global Market was interested in being on the Historic 
Sign Review Committee in March.  Mattison gave her the information to submit a Citizen’s 
Interest form to the Mayor’s Office.   
 
Geiger stated that his son is opening a gallery at the entrance to the Elks Building and will be  
coming forward for approval to have a sign on the window.     
 
Sign Ordinance Review   
Mattison and Jackson both stated a need to schedule a special meeting to discuss the sign 
ordinance.  Mattison continued the Sign Ordinance review to the February 13, 2009 meeting.  
 
Mattison adjourned the meeting at 8:58 am. 
 


